
 

  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ref: SS/GM 

5th September 2025 

Dear Parent/Carer 

Welcome back to all our pupils and parents/carers from the summer break. I’d also like to extend a 

warm welcome to all our new starters. It was wonderful to see everyone looking so smart on the first 

day of term, I hope the standard of uniform continues to stay as high throughout the school year. 

It has been a busy week, and the pupils have adjusted well to the changes that occurred on site over 

the summer holidays. The new fences and gates have been put in place for the safety and wellbeing 

of pupils on site and, for the most part have been very beneficial. We have, however, seen an increase 

in pupils accessing school in the morning on foot via the large main gates. These are for vehicular 

access only and are not safe for pedestrians. Pupils that arrive at school on foot must enter school 

either via the pedestrian access next to the main gates or via the smaller side gate. The gates will be 

unlocked until 9.05am. After 9.05am, pupils will need to press the intercom, and Reception will let 

them in. Please note that the small side gate is for pupils only. Parents must access the site via the 

driveway, either through the main gates in a vehicle or the pedestrian access gate next to it on foot. 

Can I also please remind parents that when they enter the school site by car/van etc to be considerate 

and drive at a sensible speed for the safety of everyone.  

There will be a lot of information sent out to you in the coming weeks including messages regarding 

clubs, school photos and our school newsletter with dates for your diary. We will be primarily using 

MCAS and e-mails to communicate so please keep an eye out for incoming messages to ensure you 

and your child are fully prepared for the day/week ahead. 

Finally, after such a good start to the academic year, I would like to thank parents and carers for their 

support. When we work together, we can achieve so much more. I look forward to working with you 

all over the next academic year. 

Kind regards 

 

 

Mr S Seneque 

Head of School 
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